Cunningham Creek Elementary/SAC Minutes for September 13, 2010
Members in Attendance:

	Administration:
	Teachers:
	Parents:

	Allen Anderson
	Neva Chatfield – K
	Bridget Turner

	
	Barbara Smith – 1
	Darlene DeSena

	
	Jennifer Pelkey – 2
	Lisa Stone

	District:
	Bridget Jeffers – 3
	Nery DiDeo – PTO

	
	Sherry Galbraith –4 & Pace
	Lena Ford

	
	Kasey Baker – 5
	Robert Block

	SAC Co-chairs:
	Deb Stubee – ESE
	Lauri Frost

	Bridget Jeffers
	Jodi McLeod – Resource
	Carol Higley

	Sherry Galbraith
	Lisa Whitaker – Support Staff
	Anne Lister

	
	
	Kim Zalkan

	Business Partner:
	
	

	Kathy Gilmore
	
	

	Community:
	Visiting Teachers:
	Visiting Parents:

	Janet Noack
	
	Jennifer Hamilton

	
	
	Carmen McKinstry

	
	
	Kate Andrews


Absences:  
Excused absences:  Sallyanne Smith, District Buddy
The Sept. 13th, 2010 SAC meeting was called to order at 3:43 p.m. 
Approval of Minutes:

Approval of the minutes for Sept. 13, 2010, opened by Sherry Galbraith.  Janet Noack motions to approve minutes.  Kasey Baker seconds the approval of the minutes.  Minutes were approved.
SAC Meeting Calendar:

The SAC website will continue to be updated by Laurie Zentz.  Discussion was held regarding the       2010-2011 calendar/schedule.  The December SAC meeting is not scheduled as yet, due to the December meeting being a walk-thru.  Carol Higley voted to approve the monthly scheduled meetings and Nery DiDeo seconded the motion.  The schedule was approved. 
Principal’s Report: 
Mr. Anderson welcomed the SAC members and commented how lucky we are to have such great parental involvement.  He is so happy to be here at CCE.  He asked the group if there were any visitors who would like to be appointed to SAC.  Lisa Stone and Robert Block both volunteered.  Mr. Anderson approved their nominations.

Mr. Anderson shared his vision for the year, which is not to change a lot of what is in place.  He agrees with the Leadership piece that we have in place as well as the 8 Habits.  He thinks there is a technology piece that is missing and he would like that to be addressed this year.  
Anne Lister asked Mr. Anderson if he was open to change.  Mr. Anderson replied that he will listen to everything.  He needs to understand the climate and the culture of CCE before any changes are implemented.  It takes a year to fully understand any school.  He believes that we are not doing well in the area of technology in our school systems.  We need to become more progressive thinking and globally prepare our students.  Technology can break down the walls.
Mr. Anderson discussed the new teaching positions.  He explained the new Associate Teacher positions being rolled into full-time teachers including Kindergarten, First, Second and Fourth grade teachers.  Additionally, Mrs. Wenzel, a new Third grade teacher will begin this week and our new ESE Resource teacher should be here next week.  This morning, we posted for a Kindergarten Associate Teacher, ESE Para and ESE Teacher.
Mr. Anderson asked for feedback concerning whether the parents liked the personal phone calls that were made by teachers this year. The overall consensus was yes.  What they did not like was the time frame that they were notified of their teacher.  Mr. Anderson explained how the Class Size Amendment was affecting all schools, all grades. Tough decisions were being made up until the day of the first pre-planning day and that four new classes were added the day before school began.  Every day we are still watching the numbers in each class due to fines for every child over the allowed number.  

Mr. Anderson introduced the new Golf Tournament-Drive Fore Education.  This will be held on December 12, 2010, and he asked for volunteers.  We have a minimal commitment level of recruiting 16 golfers and making the signs that go into each hole.
Discussion concerning CCE not making adequate yearly progress.  Mr. Anderson highlighted the groups that are being watched, since there will be ramifications if CCE does not meet the AYP for a second year in a row.  There is much data being recorded i.e. Thinklink (Science and Math) and FAIR (L.A.) to use as benchmarks to drive instruction.  
Budget Report:

Be Prepared.  Next year we will experience another major budget cut.  There may be parental requests that begin this year to lighten the blow that may occur next year.

School Improvement Plan:
Mrs. Jeffers provided a quick overview of a very rough draft.  She asked for volunteers to conduct a round table discussion to further discuss the SIP.  She asked that any members interested in volunteering to stay after the meeting and let her know.

Mrs. Jeffers requested ideas for incorporation into the SIP for the new school year.  Last year we had the 8 Habits of Leadership.  What would parents and community members like to see that is missing in our schools?
Carmen McKinstry noted that on gradeschools.com our Science scores appeared very low and suggested that improving our Science scores should be a focus.  Mr. Anderson explained that St. Johns County scores are actually some of the highest in the state. 

Kate Andrews suggested ‘Life Skills’ as an appropriate idea.  Perhaps incorporating Science into a Life Skills Lesson.  Kathy Gilmore agreed that this may be a great way to help the students.
Carol Higley suggested ‘Functional Living Skills’ which could incorporate Science, Math etc… into everyday activities via Flea Markets etc…
Bridget Jeffers discussed the PBS (positive behavior) portion of the RtI and that to implement improvements or a plan it must affect academic, social or emotional growth.

Lena Ford suggested “Going Green” as a good emphasis.  Sherry Galbraith felt that the addition of the Recycle Bins would get kids excited about Real Life Science based applications.

SRF:

Bridget Jeffers presented that as a SAC, our 1st step to get these approved was to vote on if we could send out the school ballot the same as last year.

Nery DiDeo motioned for the approval, Janet Noack seconded the motion.  Motion was approved.

SAC Monetary Request:

Mr. Anderson asked for SAC to approve a small amount of money to contribute to the Books of the Month purchase.  He feels this is very important in stressing Leadership Traits and the Six Pillars of Character.  
Bridget Jeffers stated that SAC had $1370 rollover from last year and would be receiving $3002 from the Lottery.  The total for September’s books was $800, which was a little high given they were hardback copies.

Nery DiDeo offered that the PTO budget is extremely tight and if SAC does not put this money towards the Books of the Month we may not have the Book of the Month.

A question was raised concerning the benefit of the Books of the Month.  Mr. Anderson feels that the BOM are aligned tightly with the Eight Habits of Leadership.  That it is a powerful tool having a book sitting in a classroom - children are able to make a visual connection towards the Character Pillars and 8 Habits.  He is committed to providing every teacher at CCE with a BOM and would appreciate the support from SAC.

Kasey Baker motioned to table the BOM vote until next meeting when we would know if the rollover funds of $1370 was an accurate figure.  Mr. Anderson seconded and the motion was approved.

A motion to adjourn was called at 4:47, so that we could continue with a team building activity.  The motion was approved at 4:47.
Team Building Activity:

Mr. Anderson had grade level representatives introduce themselves and then the SAC continued to be served ice cream with a team building activity coinciding with the flavor of ice creams chosen.  These flavors were linked to personality traits and work ethics/characteristics.  Mr. Anderson shared his vision for the school as well as some goals he would like SAC, PTO and school leadership to work together towards.  
Mr. Anderson provided some closing remarks, thanking everyone for their attendance and excused the Leadership meeting at 5:27 p.m.
.

